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Guidance Notes for Completing an

Application for Financial Assistance

Grants are made by Sight Loss Shropshire (SLS) to individuals with a Certificate of Visual Impairment, of any age, who are resident in Shropshire, Telford & Wrekin, in cases where their needs cannot be met by statutory services. 

Grants are made to enable individuals to acquire a particular item or piece of equipment they could not otherwise obtain, or to take part in activities or to obtain a service they would otherwise not be able to, which would enhance their quality of life and/or enhance their ability to live more independently. 

While all applications are treated in confidence, it should be noted that, after a grant has been approved, the grant amount together with very brief outline of the purpose of the grant is reported retrospectively to the next appropriate quarterly meeting of the SLS Committee. Names of recipients are however never disclosed to the SLS Committee. We might ask you for your permission to share your story, however consent is entirely voluntary and does not affect the decision making.
Applications should be emailed to admin@sightlossshropshire.org.uk or posted to 

Sight Loss Shropshire

The Lantern

Meadow Farm Drive

Harlescott, Shrewsbury

SY1 4NG
The following general points may be helpful:

· SLS considers applications directly from individuals. SLS also accepts applications written by a qualified health, social care, educational or other professional familiar with the applicant’s sight loss on their behalf.
· SLS does not have the expertise or capacity to determine the suitability of equipment / services to meet an applicant’s particular needs, or the relative merits of a particular item of equipment or service over another.  It is the applicant’s or referrer’s responsibility to research and specify what equipment or service is being recommended as the most appropriate to the applicant’s particular needs. Specific make, model, and where appropriate online link are required.
· SLS will not provide a grant for something that a statutory service will provide, or to offset the cost of something that a statutory service will provide.
· SLS will consider a grant for anything that will enhance the quality of life of the applicant, and/or enhance the ability of the applicant to live more independently, always provided the reason for the application is directly or very strongly related to the applicant’s sight loss.
· As a general rule, one-off single payments are considerably easier to reach a favourable decision on, than requests for financial assistance that may imply a long term, on-going outlay. In such cases, SLS may be able to provide an initial grant for a pre-determined, time limited period, but how this might be sustained into the future would need to be funded in some other way.
· SLS may provide up to 50% contribution of the cost towards an item or a service, with a maximum of a £500 contribution.
Examples:

Video Magnifier cost £400 – SLS can contribute up to £200

OrCam cost £1,800 – SLS can contribute up to £500

· The applicant can contribute the remaining 50% of the cost themselves if they are able to do so, or alternatively approach other organisations for a donation. SLS asks to disclose this information in the application form.
· For digital technology items (e.g. smart phones, tablets, laptops) SLS only considers giving grants towards basic models.

· SLS encourages applications for high quality refurbished items.
· If a grant is awarded SLS will not directly pay the individual, but pay its contribution directly to the supplier.
· If you are unable to fully fund the item, SLS would expect their contribution to be repaid.

· Reapplications from individuals are considered after three years.
If there is a case that may require some prior discussion before deciding whether to make a referral, and/or prior to raising the expectations of a potential applicant, please do not hesitate to telephone Sight Loss Shropshire on 07778 956096 for an informal conversation.
The above guidelines remain at the discretion of the Trustees of SLS and may be reviewed at any time.  
Page 2

